Minutes of Meeting
Town Office/Police Facility Building Committee

Monday, April 14, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

Members present:  Kurt Kaiser and Peter Matrow co-chairs; David Beaudoin; Reed Coles; Jo Sauriol; Charles Kuss; Dorothy Whitaker 
Members absent:  Steve Lobik
Attendees:  Shane Nolan, OPM;  Dave King, Architect, Kaestle Boos; Deb Mahar, Town Accountant; Dan Laroche, Town Emergency Manager; Evan Brassard, Town Administrator

Kurt Kaiser called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm
MOTION by Reed Coles to open meeting.  David Beaudoin seconded.

NEW BUSINESS:

MOTION made by Peter Matrow to accept the March 10, 2014 meeting minutes as written. Motion seconded by David Beaudoin.  It was so VOTED.  
OPM UPDATE – Shane Nolan
Kaestle Boos amendment #4 for Geo Thermal Engineer this is an additional service for $800.00.
MOTION made by Jo Sauriol to accept the additional bill from Geo Thermal for test pits and soil testing in the amount of $800.00 change in contract by Kaestle Boos .  Dave Beaudoin seconded the motion and all voted in favor.

Shane presented change order #4 as follows – there is a need for additional sprinkler heads above ceiling in the total amount of $12,230.91.

MOTION made by Peter Matrow to approve change order #4 in the amount of $12,230.91.  Steve Lobik seconded the motion and it was so voted.   Dave Beaudoin and Reed Coles abstained.

ARCHITECT REPORT –
FF&E – there are two vendors to choose from.  They are both within the budget.  The subcommittee will made their decisions within the next month or so and the decisions will be brought to this committee in April for a vote.
The roofing slate look alike is no longer available, another company’s product was shown,  Committee approved.

Dan LaRoche brought up the placement of the new shed.  Discussion.
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ROUTINE BUSINESS:

Bills presented for payment:

PDS Engineering

$395,213.08
Kaestle Boos


$    8,004.00
Daedalus 
 

$    9,000.00
Professional Services Industries $     9,924.00

Professional Services Industries
$    6,820.00

Professional Services Industries $        262.00

Fitzmeyer & Tocci

$       787.50





Town of Monson Highway Dept.
$    4,906.77

Sharon Coles


$       296.52 








                                          $ 435,213.87
MOTION by David Beaudoin to authorize payment of bills in the total amount of $435,213.87. Peter Matrow seconded the motion and the vote was passed. Reed Coles abstained. 
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING will be Tuesday, May 13, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

MOTION made by Reed Coles to adjourn the meeting.  David Beaudoin seconded the motion.   And it was so voted.
8:05 p.m. meeting adjourned.
Sharon Coles
Recording Secretary
